
Here’s to my first blog! I’m very excited for Blair Church (and myself) to explore all the possibilities of 

spreading the “good news” through digital media. In years past, the technology was unavailable, or too 

expensive, for a “small church” to participate. That’s not the case anymore. In my estimation, the 

internet is the devil’s newest playground. Pornography sites online are rampant (some statistics show 

that pornography sites get more views per month than Netflix or Amazon). And porn sites are just the 

tip of the iceberg. The devil is involved in the internet in a big way. And let’s face it, the internet is not 

going away. Shouldn’t we try and recover some of the “internet ground” the devil has taken? Anyway, I 

hope I can share some honest, compelling, funny, and inspiring things here. I’ll always pray that the Lord 

would use our new Blair Church App, and Blair Church.com website for our good and His glory. I ask that 

you pray too. 

For instance:  

I hope I have enough original thoughts to have a blog. 

38% of statistics are made up (I’m 71% sure that is true) 

Once they saw the resurrected Christ, the disciples never again wavered on their commitment to Him. If 

we faced being tortured, humiliated, and murdered, would we turn away? 

Why is the word “abbreviation” so long? 

What does a pessimistic person look forward to? 

God only made one of you. Not one model, production run, or variation… only one. How could anybody 

not think they were special, unique, important, and loved by God? The one that created star showers, 

lightning, planets, icicles, trees, and the platypus, created you. 

Lord, what was your purpose in creating ticks? I’m just asking. 

So, blog, blog, blog, and away we go! (By the way, isn’t “blog” a funny word?)   


